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We have had lots of interest in the Christmas in July lunch. The coordinator of the
function Jean Craven is limiting attendance to eighty. The list is filling up fast, if you
don‘t want to miss out pay for your ticket as soon as possible.

The Club is short of wine glasses, if you have any to spare at home we would be
grateful for them.

A very big thankyou must go to the men who did the formwork for the concrete
path at the side of the Club premises. Karl Hoffman along with Doug, Peter, Dennis
and Des did all the hard work in preparation for the concrete pour which Civil and
Civic are going to donate to the Club.

We have had another working bee in the garden, thanks go to those members who
helped, your efforts have improved the general appearance of the Club. Local
Government has also been assisting in the overall upkeep of the area.

Don't forget to pay your annual subscription of five dollars, it is due by the end of
June. Car stickers now cost five dollars per year also.

A review of Club activities has been proposed, however the committee voted aqainst
this proposal at this time. Our Club seeks to provide activities that appeal to different
tastes and interests, accordingly we must be prepared to work together to achieve this
goal. Constructive suggestions are most welcome, however it must be understood
that all our members have an equal say in the running of the Club. Let’s work
together in the interests of the Club.

The Southern Cross Club tours have proven very popular with our members, numbers
are limited so get in early. Read the notice board for future outings.

A representative of Westpac Bank is going to give a talk at the Club on ATM and
other banking procedures. Read the noticeboard for further details.





